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BLUE CLAWS MOST IMPROVED  

 

Congratulations to our Blue Claws Most Improved! These students were nominated by their teachers for 

their hard work and perseverance during the school year.  Students received gifts and prizes from the Blue Claws 

and a special invitation to participate in a pre-game recognition parade.   

The winners were recognized at the Board of Education Meeting on April 28, 2022.   

 

Left to right, Jake Stanco, Sydney Hodes, Skylar Brophy, Elle Carlile, Oscar Nash, James Lajewski, Nicholas Vercelli, Vittoria Randazzo, Sarah 

Eknoian and Quin OôReilly. 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 

1 Johnny  6th 

4 Vittoria  7th 

7 Elle  3rd 

9 Madeline 7th 

11 Lexie  5th 

13 Mr. Mundie 

 Mrs. OôDonnell 

16 RJ  5th 

19 Delia  8th 

20 Josie  Pre-K 

 Ramzi  2nd 

24 Layla  6th 

 

April       

5 Matthew 6th 

13 Remi  5th 

14 Sarah  8th 

28 Matthew 6th 

29 Mrs. Holthusen 
  

 

 

  

 

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

MAY DATES TO REMEMBER  

9th- Motherôs Day Tea-3rd Grade 

 8th grade beach pictures 

11-12    Grades 5&8 NJSLA Science 

13 4th and 5th grade play 

18 3rd Grade Trip 

 Drama Club Performance Little Mermaid 

19 2nd Grade Trip 

 4th & 5th Grade Trip 

 Pre-High Vaping Presentation 

20 Red Sneakers for Oakley 

23 Pre-High Beach Profiling 

24-26 Spring Book Fair 

24 1st Grade Play 

27 Variety Show 

 Early Dismissal 

31 4th-8th Great Adventure 

  

 

 HOW COOL IS THAT?  

 Sixth grader Layla Elsawaf placed second in the Elite 

Intermediate Music Competition where she advanced to 

the February 20th winnerôs recital at Carnegie Hall.   

Layla, who has been playing piano for 3 and ½ years 

was influenced by her mother who plays piano. Some of 

the competitors at the winnerôs recital were as old as 18.  

She received a trophy and certificate. Layla, we are so 

proud of you! 

 

SPORTS SHORTS 

 

 Spring sports are off to a great start with our 

tennis, baseball and softball teams all undefeated.   

Tennis has an away match on Tuesday, May 

10th against Spring Lake Heights and girlsô softball 

is away against Belmar.  On Thursday, May 12th, 

our baseball team has a home game against Belmar.  

Please check our website for information and 

scheduling.   

 Great job Patriots! 

  

  

 



  

  

 

TROUT RELEASE  

 

On April 12, 2022 Ms. Dunbar and pre-high students experienced another successful trout release 

This year we changed our trout release location to the Hockhockson Brook which is located in Tinton Falls.  

The location has a gently sloping bank, allowing students to view the trout as they were placed in the water.  

Trout eggs arrived in our school on October 18th from the New Jersey Fish and Wildlife Development 

as part of the Trout in the Classroom Program.  The eggs were placed in a tank and monitored.  They took 

about two weeks to hatch, although some hatched on the first day.  By the date of the release they were 

between 2-4 inches.   
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Aprilôs counseling lessons focused on Autism Awareness (K-5) and mental health 

services (4-5).  Students engaged in read-aloud and various activities centered on kindness, 

acceptance and inclusion.       

 

The sunshine cart for teachers made its first rotation.  Thank you to the PTO for 

sponsoring all of the wonderful treats on the cart.  

 

As the year is winding down, please know that I am here to support your child in 

whatever way needed.  Please reach out with any questions or concerns.   
 
 
 

 

Sally Bittner,  

Social Worker/Case Manager 

 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 

That on May 1, 1931 the Empire 

State Building was officially 

opened.  

DID YOU KNOW? 

Every year there is a meteor shower 

in May called the Eta Aquariids.  

The meteor shower passes by Earth 

between April 19 and May 28.  Itôs 

easiest to view it from the 

equatorial regions of the world and 

the best time to view is just before 

dawn. 

 

 



  

BELL PLACE BEAT  

 

IF YOU COULD BE A SOUND, WHAT WOULD IT BE? 

 

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

          

 

               

               

               

               

               

           

 

               

      

  

Matthew- Whaaat 
 

Molly and Ella- Waves Crashing 

.  

Mary- Horse Nay 

 
Alice- A lamb  

Emily- Lamb 

Henry ï Ghost Ben- Kuala- 

Connie- growl like a bear 

Grace- Dogs bark 

Dee Dee- Cat-Meow 

 

 

Sydney-Baby elephant 
 

Julia ï Cats Meow 

 
Johnny-A horn 

 
Delia- The crack of the bat when 

you know itôs a good hit 


